


FONSI 
 

Temporary Warren Act Contract between the United Sates 
And 

Sacramento Suburban Water District (SSWD) 
 

In accordance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) of 1969, as amended, the Central 
California Area Office (CCAO) of the United States Department of the Interior, Bureau of Reclamation 
has determined that an environmental impact statement is not required for the approval of a temporary 1-
year Warren Act (WA) contract with the SSWD.  This FONSI is supported by Reclamation’s 
‘Environmental Assessment for the Temporary Warren Act Contract between the United States and the 
Sacramento Suburban Water District’, and is hereby incorporated by reference.   
 
Background 
 
Under the proposed action, Reclamation proposes to enter into a temporary 1-year WA contract with the 
SSWD for the conveyance of up to 14,500 AF annually from March 1, 2011 through  
February 28, 2012 of Placer County Water Agency (PCWA) Middle Fork Project (MFP) water through 
the Folsom Reservoir and the Folsom Pumping Plant at Folsom Dam (Project Facilities) to the Sydney N. 
Peterson Water Treatment Plant (Peterson WTP), facilities owned and operated by San Juan Water 
District, for ultimate delivery to the boundaries of SSWD in north-central Sacramento County.   
 
Reclamation’s finding that implementation of the proposed action will result in no significant impact to 
the quality of the human environment is supported by the following: 
 
Findings 
 
Water Supply and Hydrology 
 
 The proposed action does not result in significant impacts to water supply and hydrology.  Potential 
changes in French Meadows and Hell Hole Reservoir storage and surface water elevations would not 
adversely affect water supply availability for Central Valley Project (CVP) and State Water Project 
(SWP) customers, and non-CVP American River water users.  An existing agreement between 
Reclamation and PCWA dates February 20, 1963 conditions and limits the rights of PCWA to store and 
release waters from its MFP facilities.  In addition, there would be no impacts on water supply availability 
at Folsom Reservoir or within the Lower American River (LAR) under the proposed action, relative to the 
No Action Alternative.   
 
The proposed action would provide SSWD, PCWA, and other entities with the operational flexibility to 
better meet their existing and future water demands through a combination of CVP and non-CVP surface 
water supply deliveries, resulting in reduced reliance on groundwater withdrawals to provide water 
supplies within north-central Sacramento County.   
 
The proposed action has no impacts to water supply within the SSWD service area because the proposed 
surface water supply would only provide an in-lieu replacement of an already existing groundwater 
supply.   
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